

MOC Meeting Minutes
February 1, 2016

In Attendance: Lori Freeman, Krystal Wilson-Campbell, Holly Beth Hatcher, Cornelia Harangozo, Robyn Peterson, Mary Peterson

The Meeting at Dave Quanbeck's office was called to order.

The Club Membership Status All active renewals were distributed on a spreadsheet. Sofie, Nora, Ashby Fortune are members but not reflected on sheet yet. We have a total count of 15 members as of now. Each child needs their own profile for USPC, it is time to update now.

2016 Club Calendar – Volunteer Coordinator Assignments

All member's emails will be placed into a master file for easy access to information.

Horseless Rally – Feb. 20 - **Volunteer needed** – not much interest right now, one new member from Alexandria may be interested, Krystal will investigate.

Quiz Rally – Feb. 27 – Krystal has been coordinating – meeting on the 21st to get organized. Jennifer carpenter will come for polocrosse and games equipment instruction

Ella, Sabine, Ashby, Lorelei and Isabelle and Ysabelle will participate.

Polocross – April 17 – Holly will reach out to Virginia Carpenter.

Dressage Rally – **date tbd** – Phillipa Fewell/Vanessa Soon?

Show Jump Rally – May 7-8 - Cornelia

Eventing Rally - June 18 – 19 – Lori Freeman

D3 Rally – Jun 14 (tbd) Vanessa Soon

CHAMPS – July 27 – 31

TET tally – Sept 10-11 –**Volunteer needed**

D1/D2 – Oct 8 - Holly Beth Hatcher

Games Rally – Oct 29 – **Volunteer needed**

Camp Beth Hatcher

Middelburg Horse Trials January 8th was an organizing teleconference.

Max Corchoran and Steve Symanski are the main organizers. They are doing the initial outreach for all judges, td's and officials. Please look over list and share the wealth of duties. Reach out to Lori if a particular job interests you. There is a sponsorship file in progress to be contacted. Beth Hatcher will organize and update. All past sponsors will be put in a google folder and sent to Beth. All sponsors have banners for display. An effort will be made to reach out to all past volunteers for jump judges and other jobs, a spreadsheet will be compiled.

MOC Camp Protocol was discussed, guidelines, safety and schedules. Format and agenda was discussed at length to make all happy and interested to participate any ideas and format are welcome and encouraged, please speak up about thoughts. Camp survey will be sent out. Participants ages and interests will be considered. Chaperone rules were discussed. Parents volunteer according to their schedules and availability, all are asked to help out.

Lesson Programs Rating preps will be organized. Ratings were discussed, and it was decided that we will start preps in the spring. All members are invited to rate up as at any time they feel ready and prepared. Lessons are weekly and a schedule will start this spring.

Certifications It is suggested that we combine with other clubs in the region. If we have enough of our own members we do not need to branch out. This a list in progress, and more information will be available next month.

Anthony - C3- national

Sofie – Traditional C2

Robin – C2 Jumping

Nell - C1

Ellie - D3

Ysabelle – D3

Treasurers report A work in progress. Debra Stehly is no longer on records, but Dave Quanbeck needs to be in attendance to make updates. He is no longer an officer and should not be listed as such. Transition is in place and everything is being done to update all accounts. All financial deadlines have been met.

The next meeting was set for March 7, and the meeting was adjourned.